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          December 13, 2023 

 

William Johnson, Solid Waste Coordinator 

Monmouth County Authority 

6000 Asbury Avenue 

Tinton Falls, New Jersey 07753 

 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

On November 29, 2023, the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of 

Sustainable Waste Management received a proposed amendment to the Monmouth County District 

Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan). This request is to amend the County Plan to allow 

the Lucas Brothers Inc. Class B recycling operations to increase their daily tonnage from 200 tons 

per day to a maximum 400 tons per day, not to exceed 1,500 tons per week. Lucas Brothers Inc. 

Class B recycling operations is also requesting to modify their operating hours from 8:30am – 

4:30pm to 7:00am – 3:30pm Monday through Friday. There is no processing during the weekends. 

Their facility is located at 80 Amboy Road, Block 172, Lot 40.11 in Marlboro Township. 

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, amending the County Plan to include the Lucas Brothers 

Inc. Class B recycling facility’s increase in daily tonnage and the modification to the facility’s 

operation hours can be accomplished via administrative action.  Therefore, this County Plan inclusion 

for Lucas Brothers Inc. Class B recycling operations is hereby approved as an administrative action. 

If you have any questions related to this action, please contact me at (609) 940-5805 or email James 

Pellegrini of my staff at James.Pellegrini@dep.nj.gov. 

 

 Sincerely,  

 

 

 Jill Aspinwall, Section Chief  

 Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing 
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